MINUTES

College Executive Council • May 5, 2009
San Diego Miramar College

Present:  Sami Haddad, Liz Armstrong, Denise Kapitze, Pter Fong, Darrel Harrison, Patricia Hsieh, Joyce Allen, Dan Gutowski, Daphne Figueroa, Sandi Trevisan, Adela Jacobson

A.  Approval of Agenda 

Add: Final Spring CEC meeting, 5/26/09 (Hsieh)

Add:  Flu memo (Armstrong)

Add:  Parking Update & Emergency Training (Gutowski)

B.  Approval of Previous Minutes

Pending
C.  Guests

Lezlie Allen

D. REPORTS

1) Academic Senate (Harrison) 
Meeting today.

2) Classified Senate (Allen) 

Meeting tomorrow.  Will discuss nominations; elections will be held next week.

3) Associated Students (Haddad) 
The last meeting of the year will be May 22, 2009.  A.S. is planning two events – graduation picnic from 10 a.m. – 2 p.m. with sponsored lunches for graduates, and food and water bottles for students during finals week, May 11-14, 2009. 

4) Chancellor’s Cabinet (Hsieh)

•  There are no Miramar College items on the next Board agenda.  Hsieh will post agenda online.

•  Growth funding projection decreased from 2.2% to 1.32%.  The Chancellor wrote a letter to the State Chancellor’s Office, which resulted in an increase to 2.1% at this time.  The Governor’s May revise is anticipated on May 28, 2009.

•  SDCCD Board policies are gradually being posted online; procedures will not be posted online. 

•  The “Swine Flu” has been renamed “H1N1 Flu”.  Health Center fees will cover hand sanitizers and other student precautionary measures.    Campus has received 170 antibiotics flu doses to be prioritized for distribution as follows:  first responders (health center staff, police, custodial staff), then students.  Prioritization identified by Chancellor’s Cabinet.  Miramar has no students currently enrolled who concurrently attend one of the identified high schools affected by the H1Ni Flu.  

•  Governor Schwarzenegger announced $10 million Recovery Act funding in addition to the federal $400,000 stimulus grant.  State funds will have more restrictions for the colleges, preferring a regional approach, dollar-to-dollar match, target 18-24 year olds, and place participants in the workplace in 12 months.  Vice Chancellor Otto Lee will lead dialogue with Workforce Partnership and SDICCCA.

•  Legislative update:  community colleges will oppose a proposal to not waive AB 1725 ratio during difficult economic times.
5.  District Governance Council 
No report.
6.  District Strategic Plan Committee  

No report.

7.  District Budget Committee 
The Governor’s “May Revise” will be late.

8.  District SLOAC Committee 
No report.

9.  District Accreditation Committee (Armstrong)

No report.

E.  NEW BUSINESS
i.  Updating the Travel Request Procedures (Allen)

Based on the district’s move to an online travel request form, Miramar needs to update its own travel checklist and guidelines.  Allen asked CEC to reform the committee that originally worked on the checklist/guidelines.  CEC agreed.  Committee members include Dick Bettendorf, all department secretaries, the President’s Office liaison, and the Administrative Services travel processor.  Allen will follow up.

ii.  Summer Enrollment Update (Armstrong)

After the first week of registration, the fill rate is ahead of last summer.  Of 286 classes offered, 210 are 50% full; 2/3 of all classes are full (75 sections closed).  At this time, there is no wait list information available.  

iii. Committee Memberships (Figueroa)
Shared governance committee memberships and designated member assignments are resulting in problems with attendance, voting and quorums.  In fall 2008, official terms began for chairs and members; a four-year commitment is noted in the handbook (6 years for Curriculum Committee); and a rotation of members is encouraged, so not all rotate off a committee at one time. Handbook also states chairs must first serve two years on a committee, but there have been exceptions; and that members and chairs be identified and approved by CEC in the spring for the next academic year.  Figueroa asked that this item be placed on the last Spring CEC agenda.  Hsieh thanked Figueroa and her efforts to enforce the handbook.  Fall flex should include a new chairs training session.  The College Governance Committee will discuss Committees vs. Workgroups to identify those with specific tasks who may not need shared governance committee status.   

iv.  Last CEC Spring Meeting (Hsieh)

The final CEC meeting of the spring semester will be May 26, 2009.

v.  H1N1 Flu Update (Armstrong)

Armstrong distributed a sample memo for Mesa faculty regarding student concerns associated with the H1N1 Flu and how special circumstances and finals might be addressed.  Armstrong will edit for Miramar use.  Gutowski stated there are 20 hand sanitizing stations on campus; sanitizing wipes have been distributed to computer labs and fitness center.  Fong met with student services staff to identify any Miramar association with San Diego schools that have been closed or affected by the flu.  Calls are being made in advance to all schools regarding planned outreach activities.

vi. Parking & Emergency Plan (Gutowski)

A comprehensive Parking Task Force report is postponed for next meeting.  A practical emergency exercise will take place on campus on Friday, May 15.  A representative from the State Chancellor’s Office will attend.  Gutowski will work with managers and C-Cert trainees to prepare. 

F.  OLD BUSINESS

G.  ANNOUNCEMENTS

•  Gutowski shared the architect’s rendering of the planned parking structure, which will earn Platinum LEED certification.  Plans will be presented to Facilities Committee this week and to DSA in august or September.  Construction is anticipated in early 2010.  

•  Jacobson announced 120 students have registered to participate in Commencement to date.

•  Harrison shared the success of the most recent Evening with the Experts, From the Slave House to the White House.  

Trevisan
5/19//09
